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January 29th, 2017 
4th Sunday in Ordinary time 

Mass Schedule & Intentions for Jan 31st - Feb 5th 

 
   

Tue, Jan. 31…...5:00 pm Mass at St. Martin: Kay Schettler by Donalda Voigt 

Wed, Feb. 1…...7:30 am Mass at St. Joseph:  

                     …...9:00 am Mass at KRCC:  Vincent & Mary Pachl by Ted Pachl 

Thurs, Feb. 2.....12:00 pm Mass at St. Martin: Delia Hammel by Gordon & Mary Robson 

Fri, Feb. 3….......8:30 am Mass at St. Joseph: Eileen Geiszler by Kim and Ann Knudson 

Sat, Feb. 4….......5:00 pm Mass at St. Joseph: Joe Keller by Elaine Keller and Family 

Sun, Feb. 5…......8:00 am Mass at St. Joseph: Duane and Donna Hartwig by Ashley Grunhovd 

       .........10:00 am Mass at St. Martin:  Parishioners  

 

mailto:stmhazen@westriv.com


St. JOSEPH CATHOLIC CHURCH 
 

Serving the Assembly: 
Sat, Feb 4:  (5 pm)    Lector:   Brandon Schirado    ~   Altar Servers:  Sofia Schantz, Rebecca & Cassidy Bohrer 

    Eucharistic Ministers:   Jerolyn Wallach and Wayne Cline   ~   Greeters:    Dave & Kim Vettel 

Sun, Feb 5:  (8 am)   Lector:  Rosie Schumacher   ~   Altar Servers:  Hannah Baranick, Dawson & Madalyn Dutchuk 
    Eucharistic Ministers:  Rosie Schumacher & Vern Muscha 

    Homebound: Jerri Wallach (873-5002)    ~    Greeters:  Marvin & Deb Aberle 
                                                      

 
 

Confessions- 4:00-4:50 before Saturday Mass; 7:00-7:50 before 8 am Sunday Mass; 9:30-9:50 before 10 am Sunday Mass 
 

New to the Parish – Please call the church office to register- 873-5397(Mon & Fri: 8:30 am -2:30 pm, Wed: 8:30-11:30 am) 
 

Ministry to the Sick- If you are sick & would like Communion in your home please call the Church Office- 873-5397 
 

Baptism- Contact Fr. Phillips or call the Church Office - Prayer Chain- For special prayer needs- Audrey Krebs-873-5949 
 


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













 

 

 

    
Mon, Jan 30:         Divine Mercy Chaplet and Rosary at 3:45 pm 

Tue, Jan 31:          2:00 pm, End of Life Seminar at St. Joseph 

                6:00 pm, End of Life Seminar at St. Martin 

Wed, Feb 1:          Religious Education Classes  

                Confirmation at St. Joseph at 6:45 pm 

Thurs, Feb 2:        BCB classes at 6:30 pm 

Fri, Feb 3:             Bible Study following Mass, Parish office closed 
 

 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION – Darlene Mellmer/ Jessie Palaniuk (873-5006): 

Email: stjk-6@midconetwork.com or stj7-12@midconetwork.com 
 

Poinsettias are available for pick up in the Parish Center.  Those of you who purchased in memory of your loved ones, 

or anyone interested in taking a poinsettia home may pick them up after Mass or during office hours, please see top of 

bulletin for office hours. 
 

Hospice Valentine Cookies – Please join us to bake and frost valentine cookies for the annual Hospice fundraising 

event. We’ll begin Tuesday, February 7th at 9:00 am in the parish hall. Please invite others who you feel may enjoy 

helping. You may come and go throughout the day as your schedule allows, although we are usually finished by early 

afternoon. If you are able, we ask that you make a monetary donation to help cover the cost of the cookies and the 

provided lunch. Also, please bring frosting and sprinkles/decorations. 
 

PARISH APPRECIATION DINNER – Sunday, February 12th – Everyone is invited for food and fellowship 

following the 10:00 am Mass. The meal will be provided and served in the parish hall. Please join Father Phillips and the 

staff as we celebrate YOU – the hands, feet and heart of the Church. 

 

St. Joseph and St. Martin parish offices at will be closed Thursday, February 2nd thru Monday, February 6th.  

Please turn in any bulletin information to either parish office by January 31st for the February 4th bulletin.  Office 

Hours for the week of February 7th thru the 10th: Tuesday (2/7/17) and Thursday (2/9/17) at St. Martin from 

8:30am - 2:30 pm and Wednesday (2/8/17) and Friday (2/10/17) at St. Joseph from 8:30 am - 2:30 pm. 

 

 

January  2016 Last Week Monthly YTD Collection YTD Budgeted 

 (Jan 21 - Jan 27) (Dec 31- Jan 27) (Jul 1- Jan 27) (Jul 1- Jan 27) 

Adult Collection $      966 $ 10,449 $  66,396 $  61,925 

EFT Collection $      420 $   5,035 $  35,898 $  35,250 

Loose Collection $        88 $      589 $    5,654 $    4,731 

Youth Collection $          0 $        26 $       582 $       605 

Total Income: $   1,474 $ 16,099 $108,530 $102,511 

Jan.  Heat Expense $   2,805    

Expenses: $   5,034 $ 13,724   
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St. MARTIN CATHOLIC CHURCH 
 

Serving the Assembly: 
 

 

Sun, Feb 5:  (10 am)      Lector: Tena Weinand   ~   Altar Servers: Alissa Eberle, Corey Nehring and Ava VanDyke 

           Eucharistic Ministers: Karla Roshau, Max and Laurie Miller 
           Homebound: Dorry Peterson (870-2030) 

 
Confessions- 4:00-4:50 before Saturday Mass; 7:00-7:50 before 8 am, Sunday Mass; 9:30–9:50 before 10 am Sunday Mass 

New to the Parish – Please call the church office to register- 748-2121 (Tue & Thur 8:30 am- 2:30 pm, Wed 12:00am-2:30pm) 

Ministry to the Sick- If you are sick & would like Communion at home please call Sylvia Lorenzano (748-5597) 

Baptism- Contact Fr. Phillips or call the Church Office - Prayer Chain- For special prayer needs- LuAnn Woeste at 748-2300 
 

 
   

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

      
 
 
 

 
 

Tue, Jan 31:      2:00 pm, End of Life Seminar at St. Joseph 

                             6:00 pm, End of Life Seminar at St. Martin 

Wed, Feb 1:      Prayer Shawl meets at 1:00 pm 

                         Religious Education Classes                               

Confirmation at St. Joseph at 6:45 pm 

Thurs, Feb 2:    BCB classes at STJ at 6:30 pm, Parish office closed 

 

 
RELIGIOUS EDUCATION- Michelle Reinhardt - 748-6184; Email:  stmreled@westriv.com 

   

There are many items from our Parish library that need to be returned, please check your homes for any books and 

movies you may have forgotten you checked out. Please return them as soon as possible.  Thank you! 
 

2016 Contribution Statements for members donating a minimum of $200 were mailed Monday, January 23rd. If your 

annual donation was less than $200 and you would like a statement, please contact the office. All diocesan and national 

collections were processed by the Stewardship Office of the Diocese of Bismarck.  A separate giving statement will be 

mailed directly from the Diocese of Bismarck office regarding these donations. 
 

All parishioners are invited for Donuts & Dialogue sponsored by Catholic Untied Financial immediately following 10 

am Mass on February 5th.  Join us for fellowship, fresh donuts and hot coffee or hot chocolate.  
 

Lenten retreat for women:  Father Russ Kovash, pastor of St. Joseph in Williston, is the guest speaker at a simple 

Lenten retreat for women on Saturday, March 11th at the Church of St. Anne in Bismarck. He will present “Gratitude, the 

Virtue that Changes Us.” The event runs from 8:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. and includes Mass, breakfast and lunch, two talks, 

shopping, a large free table, silent auction, confession, and Eucharistic adoration. Registration begins at 7:15 a.m. Early 

registration by or before March 5 is $25 or $30 after that date. Student rate is $15. For information, call Meikel 

Engelhardt 391-2805, or Theresa Waltz 222-2752, or Patti Armstrong 471-9633. 
 

 

St. Joseph and St. Martin parish offices at will be closed Thursday, February 2nd thru Monday, February 6th.  

Please turn in any bulletin information to either parish office by January 31st for the February 4th bulletin.  Office 

Hours for the week of February 7th thru the 10th: Tuesday (2/7/17) and Thursday (2/9/17) at St. Martin from 

8:30am - 2:30 pm and Wednesday (2/8/17) and Friday (2/10/17) at St. Joseph from 8:30 am - 2:30 pm. 

 

 

 

January  2016 Last Week Monthly YTD Collection YTD Budgeted 

 (Jan 21 - Jan 27) (Dec 31- Jan 27) (Jul 1- Jan 27) (Jul 1- Jan 27) 

Adult Collection $   1,544 $   6,947 $  49,559 $ 50,525 

EFT Collection $      140 $   1,785 $  15,653 $ 15,279 

Loose Collection $      109 $      526 $    7,310 $   7,050 

Youth Collection $        49 $      110 $       646 $      624 

Total Income: $   1,842 $   9,368 $  73,168 $ 73,478 

Furnace  $      100 $      300 $  14,468 $ 19,000 

Expenses: $   3,141 $ 16,746   

 

 

mailto:stmreled@westriv.com
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



Dear Parishioners of St. Joseph and St. Martin, 

I greatly appreciate all of the prayers that you have given me during my year and a half at seminary so far. It 

truly has been a humbling experience being in seminary and I am so grateful for your support. Thank you also 

for supporting me financially at the fundraiser and also to all those who helped put it on. I’m blown away at 

how many attended and it gave me a lot of joy and hope being there with you. I thank you for your continued 

prayers while I discern the call to priesthood. Know of my prayers for all of you at St. Joseph’s and St. 

Martin’s. 

 

For those that don’t know, I’m a College III seminarian at St. John Vianney Seminary at the University of St. 

Thomas in St. Paul, Minnesota. I have a year and a half left in the minor seminary. I’m majoring in 

Philosophy which is required for seminarians, but I’m also getting a minor in Catholic Studies. St. John 

Vianney Seminary has around 130 seminarians in attendance. Much fruit has come from this last year and a 

half at seminary so far and they have been some of the best years of my life. I have so much gratitude to the 

Lord who has given me the opportunity to do this and for you walking on this journey with me. I will get back 

to you if you ever wish to contact me.  

 

With Love in Christ,  

Logan Obrigewitch 

St. John Vianney Seminary 

2115 Summit Ave, Mailbox #7110 

St. Paul, MN 55105 


 

Fr. Phillips along with Catholic United Financial, invite you to join us for a special presentation 

of Adult Education as we discuss the topic of End of Life Considerations from a Catholic 

Prospective. This is an important topic for everyone: young and old, parents and children. This event 

will be held on Tuesday, January 31st at St. Joseph starting at 2:00 pm in the Parish Hall also at St. 

Martin starting at 6:00 pm in the Fellowship Hall.  

The two-fold presentation will include: 1) The moral and spiritual aspects of the End of Life from a 

Catholic perspective including Living Wills, Durable Medical Power of Attorney, DNR (Do Not 

Resuscitate) orders, End of Life issues, Advanced Directives, and the Church’s pastoral guidelines 

for Cremation. 2) John Tetzloff from Catholic United Financial will present information about 

financial planning, wills, and trusts. This event is absolutely free and open to everyone. Please RSVP 

to Jonathan Herold at 701-955-0115 to reserve your spot! 

Parish Lenten retreat: Church of the Ascension in Bismarck is offering a parish Lenten retreat 

entitled Rome Beneath the Surface presented by Omar Gutiérrez on Sunday, March 5th from 3:00-

4:30 p.m. Unfolding like a mystery tale, Omar will take you back in time and reveal the glory and 

wonder of our Catholic faith. Hear about the discovery of the catacombs, and the finding of the 

bones of St. Peter. Omar is the Special Assistant to Archbishop George Lucas and the Manager for 

the Office of Missions & Justice at the Archdiocese of Omaha. A meal of meatballs, mashed 

potatoes, salad and dessert is provided afterwards. A free will offering will be taken. Free childcare 

will also be provided. Church of the Ascension is located at 1825 S. 3rd St., Bismarck. Contact the 

parish office for more information at 223-3606. 

 

2016 Contribution Statements for members donating a minimum of $200 were mailed Monday, 

January 23rd. If your annual donation was less than $200 and you would like a statement, please 

contact the office. All diocesan and national collections were processed by the Stewardship Office 

of the Diocese of Bismarck.  A separate giving statement will be mailed directly from the Diocese of 

Bismarck office regarding these donations.  


